
NewsLetter

Ian Bruning 

BUILDING A STRONGER TOMORROW

District 201Q1

District Governor 2022 - 2023

December 22
Inside THIS ISSUE:
DG Ian Bruning 
75th Anniversary Celebrations 
Lions Roaring Support for St Francis College,   
  Crestmead with More Than Just Sausages 
Our Christmas stall Carrara Lions 
Logan Village Inc. Variety Bash Car within Q1 
Christmas Wishes Narelle Parkins 
Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation 
Lions Medical Research Foundation 
Australian Children's Mobility Foundation  
Youth Exchange 
Lions Eye Health Children’s Vision  
  Screening Program 
We all want new Members ! 
Member Orientation GLT 
FDI Perth  
Christmas - a guide to what you can  
  and can’t recycle 
Australian Lions Hearing Dogs 
Promotional Videos 
Lions Australian Community Rewards 
Events & General Information 
DISTRICT 201Q1 - Contact Details  

75TH ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATIONS see pages 5-6

Story:



Contents 
BUILDING A STRONGER TOMORROW

PAGE 2

DECEMBER 2022

DG Ian Bruning .................................................................................3-4 

75th Anniversary Celebrations ..........................................................5-6 

Lions Roaring Support for St Francis College, Crestmead  

    with More Than Just Sausages .......................................................7-8 

Our Christmas stall Carrara Lions..........................................................9 

Logan Village Inc. Variety Bash Car within Q1 ................................10-11 

Christmas Wishes Narelle Parkins.......................................................12 

Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation................................................13 

Lions Medical Research Foundation ...................................................14 

Australian Children's Mobility Foundation...........................................15 

Youth Exchange .................................................................................16 

Lions Eye Health Children’s Vision Screening Program........................17 

We all want new Members ! ................................................................18 

Member Orientation GLT ....................................................................19 

FDI Perth Friday 2 December to Sunday 4 December 2022.................20 

Christmas - a guide to what you can and can’t recycle ...................21-22 

Australian Lions Hearing Dogs............................................................23 

Promotional Videos ............................................................................24 

Lions Australian Community Rewards ...........................................25-26 

Events & General Information .............................................................27 

DISTRICT 201Q1 - Contact Details .....................................................28 

 

Are you following us? 

www.facebook.com/District201Q1Lions 

www.twitter.com/201Q1Lions 

www.instagram.com/lionsdistrict201Q1 

YouTube - Coming Soon - Watch this Space!



 DG Ian Bruning
BUILDING A STRONGER TOMORROW

 

The first six months of the 
Lions year is nearly over and 
it’s been wonderful seeing 
what fantastic contributions 
our Clubs have continued to 
make to our Communities. 
I’ve also enjoyed seeing the 
photos of Clubs enjoying 
Christmas festivities the past 

few weeks, not only within their own Clubs but with 
other Clubs in their area. A great opportunity to meet 
up and get to know others in our Lions family.  

Therese and I attended the Southport Lions Club 
70th Anniversary where I had the honour of 
awarding Life Membership of Lions Clubs 
International to three of their members on behalf of 
the Club - Lions Susan Legge, Carrolyn Petrucci and 
Russell Wood. The contributions of these Lions to 
their Club, Lions International and their community 
is fantastic and the recognition is well deserved. 
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Earlier this  year our Lions District received a 
bequest from a Foundation set up by the Late Kirrel 
Enkelman who was a farmer in the Yatala area. Mr 
Enkelmann requested that this sum be spent on 
charitable purposes and “in the general Beenleigh 
District area or surrounding areas”.  The Lions Club 
of Ormeau was one of the Clubs selected by District 
Cabinet to manage a project dispersing the funds 
and have created the Ormeau Lions Club Enkelman 
Award for Excellence with a $500 bursary to be 
presented to a worthy student from Toogoolawa 

School. The inaugural award was presented by 
President Michael Coleman when he attended the 
graduation ceremony at Toogoolawa School on 
Thursday 1st December.   

President Michael Coleman presented the winner of 
the inaugural award, Josh Richards,  with a personal 
engraved plaque and the school with a perpetual 
wall shield.  Josh was chosen by the school for his 
efforts in turning his life around and being an 
example to other students at the school. Along with 
the plaque, Josh received the first cash donation of 
$500. The award will be presented annually for 
approximately 10 years. 

I attended the bi-monthly LCIF zoom meeting 
attended by Past International President Barry 
Palmer, Tyrel Floyd, Jeff Arnett (LCIF HQ), and LICF 
Chairs and DGs, from around the country.  I was 
reminded of the fantastic support that we receive in 
Australia from our Foundation. When disasters strike 
in Australia, LCIF are always there with emergency 
and ongoing funding.  Please remember their 
support when you are considering your club 
dispersments and support our Foundation. 

As the year comes to a close, I urge you all to stay 
safe over the festive season and wish you all the best 
for the New Year. 

 As Desmond Tutu said 

 “ Do your little bit of good 
where you are; it’s those 

little bits of good put 
together that overwhelm 

the world.” 
Kind regards – DG  

Ian Bruning 
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75TH 
ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATIONS 

Along with all the wonderful 75th Anniversary 
Gardens that have been created in our District, 
201Q1 have also had two functions in the past two 
months to help celebrate Lions Australia’s 75th 
Anniversary.  

We were fortunate to have Brisbane Lord Mayor 
Adrian Schrinner offer us a Lord Mayoral Civic 
Reception at Brisbane City Hall late October. In 
conjunction with District Q3, we had 80 members 
and partners attend and listen to a wonderful speech 
by the Lord Mayor, not only acknowledging the 
service Lions do in the Community, but also 
reiterating that everyone’s hearts still go out to the 
people of Lismore, being the birthplace of Lions in 
Australia and surrounding areas as they continue 
their recovery after this year’s floods.  
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A small excerpt 

from the Lord 

Mayor’s speech: 

“What does 
Brisbane and 
Australia look 
like without 
Lions? This 
Community and 
this Country 
would be poorer 
for it. On behalf 
of the City of 
Brisbane, the 

simple thing I would like to say to you is thank 
you for your service throughout the different 
Clubs in our Community. Thank you the 75 

years of giving to 
our Community. 
Thank you for 
putting others 
first. “ 

We also celebrated 
with an evening by 
Brisbane’s Story 
Bridge. Postponed 
from September 
due to the passing 
of Queen Elizabeth 
II, the event was 
reorganised for 4 

December with members from Q1 and Q3 getting 
together in Captain Burke Park in the city and 
awaiting nightfall to see the Bridge beautifully lit up 
in Lions colours to celebrate our fabulous milestone 
and commemorating the first Australian Lions Club 
formed in Lismore in 1947.  

Our thanks go to the Brisbane City Council for both 
the Civic Reception and the Story Bridge Lighting.  

 

 

 

 

Lion 
Therese 
Bruning 
District Social 
Media and Public 
Relations
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Lions Roaring 
Support for  
St Francis 
College, 
Crestmead 
with More 
Than Just 
Sausages 

The Lions Clubs of Woodridge Kingston and Logan 
South-East joined forces with St Francis College, 
Crestmead this year and have built a strong 
connection of support to teachers, students, and 
families after a tumultuous start to the school year. 

With the famous Lions barbecue van being set up on 
numerous occasions, a thank you breakfast for 
teachers was served, and several sausage sizzles 
took place at Student/Parent/Teacher Learning 
Conversations events. 

While working in the College kitchen, it was observed 
that the equipment used to serve up the daily 
Breakfast Club to students was in desperate need of 
replacement. The project was taken up by the clubs 
who submitted a Logan City Council grant to replace 
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toasters, kitchen utensils and cleaning gear. 

Lions Club of Woodridge Kingston member Ms Julie 
Holden said of the project, “We were very pleased to 
have been able to undertake this project and 
continue our valuable partnership and friendship 
with the College.” 

Further, Ms Holden thanked Logan City Councillor 
Jon Raven and Councillor Jacob Heremaia for their 
support. 

At the College’s Celebration of Excellence evening 
recently, Ms Holden alongside Lion Jim Bartlett had 
the privilege of presenting the Spirit of St Francis 
Award to aspiring IT professional and Year 12 

student, Jerrymaih I'iga. The spirit award recognises 
students who demonstrate the College’s Franciscan 
values of simplicity, compassion, harmony, and 
service through daily interactions. 

St Francis College Crestmead Principal Mr John 
Marinucci said the shared values between the 
College and Lions Clubs were key to the success of 
the relationship and was appreciative of the 
assistance provided in 2022. 

“We are grateful to the Lions who have been here to 
support the College through some pretty trying times 
this year.” 

“Our College and Lions International share common 
values which form the foundation of our fruitful 
connection. 

“We look forward to continuing the relationship in 
2023 and beyond,” Principal Marinucci said. 

 

Julie Holden
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Aspiring IT Professional and Year 12 Student Jerrymaih 
I'iga received the Spirit of St Francis College Award from 
Lions Julie Holden and Jim Bartlett

Lions Ivan Bush, Chris Butcher, St James College Head of Campus P-6 
David Macknish Julie Holden and Jim Bartlett

L-R Lion Ivan Bush, St Francis College,  
Crestmead Principal John Marinucci
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Our 
Christmas 
stall Carrara 
Lions 

Carrara Lions wanted to add something to our 
Christmas Cake and pudding stall this Christmas by 
adding a box for letters to Santa. We agree Christmas 
is all about the children and the magic it brings to 

them. We purchased some beautiful letters from 
Santa that Lions members would post to the children 
who wrote a letter to Santa.  We were delighted to 
observe the children’s excitement in doing this 
activity. Watching their little faces in thought as to 
what to write to Santa,was truly worth the effort.   

Linda Quilter 
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Gents 

as you may be aware, the Lions Club of Logan Village Inc. 
have built and own a Bash Car, an old WB Statesman. It 
was built in 2021, after being located in a paddock, a 
rusty old rats nest that was bought back to life and has 
now completed two Variety Bash events in 2021 and 
2022. 

From the 15th August 2023, the vehicle will again take to 
the road on the Variety Bash from Toowoomba to Cairns. 
At this stage Lions Phil (that's me), Lion Brad (Secretary), 
Lion Bill and Lion Doug will pilot the vehicle northwards 
through the outback and bush tracks.  

In 2021 our club raised $8500 and in 2022 reached 
Bronze status by raising $11,500. 

In 2023 we hope to do much better and raise well over 
$25,000 for those disadvantaged children in need, right 
across Qld  

As you can imagine, fundraising will begin in earnest in 
January.  

Currently the vehicle is branded "Logan Village Lions" but 
we are seeking assistance from other Q1 Lions Clubs and 
are desirous of co branding the car as Q1 Lions.  

After 2023, our Club would like to see other Lions Clubs 
within Q1 jump on board and take our car on a bash, as 
we are fast running out of troops to commit. The way we 
see it working is that we loan our car to another club (or 
clubs), they register, put a team together and obtain their 
sponsors to put on the car and assist with their 
fundraising. After the bash, they return the car to our club 
on the basis "you break it you fix it". We then use the 
vehicle  for promotional purposes ( we currently use it as a 
tow vehicle to events), then the following year it all begins 
again. 

So to kick off our 2023 Variety campaign, we are seeking 
input from other Q1 Lions Clubs through financial 
donations. This donations can be small or large. I will add 
and acknoweledge that in 2021, our first bash, both 
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Ballina and Stanthorpe clubs made substantial financial 
contributions (and their stickers still have pride of place 
on our vehicle). 

Donations can be made to our Club (we have a specific 
Variety Bash Account) or directly to our Car on the Variety 
bash website: 
https://www.varietybashqld.com.au/t/loganvillagelionstea
m 

Also, if any clubs know of sponsors that would like to 
grace our vehicle, we have sponsorships packages from 
$100 to $2000, depending on size and location on the 
car. Each year we begin afresh with new sponsors and 
sponsorship is vital to our fundraising efforts. 

Gentleman, if you consider this worthwhile, we 
would seek you to actively promote the Variety 
Bash Car within Q1, so that we can make this a 
Q1 Lions collabaorative effort and raise as much 
funds as we possible can. It's a great cause and 
the 2022 Variety Bash raised over $2 million. As 
a club, The Logan Village Lions donated $2000 
from our Activities Account and our Community 
Hall donates 10% of our profit per annum 
(another $2000). So we are putting our money 
where our mouth is, while still actively 
fundraising and supporting our local community 
through our usual Activities. We see the Variety 
Bash as being in addition to our usual day to day 
Lions activity so that it never adversely affects 
what we do locally. Only last week we completed 
our annual Golf Day ($9500 raised) and currenly 

conducting our annual Xmas raffle and on track to raise 
$7000. 

If you consider this a just cause and something you could 
get behind, please let me know. Happy to forward any 
further information, photos and bank details, if you would 
be willing to promote and circulate within Q1 Lions Clubs. 

Thanks for reading this far. Happy to discuss at anytime. 

Any email corespondence please reply to   
president.lvlions@gmail.com 

 

Phil Notaro 
President, Lions Club of Logan Village Inc.
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Mission:  The Australian Lions Wellbeing 
Foundation’s mission is to develop, promote 
and educate the community through health 
and wellbeing initiatives and to encourage 
clubs and individual Lions to promote these 
initiatives within the community.   

 

After 30 years being known as ALDAF (Australian 
Drug Awareness Foundation) the foundation, in 
2021 expanded its areas of expertise to include a 
further range of diverse areas.  Body images, social 
media bullying, mental health, relationships, exam 
stress, sexual health and much more. The name of 
the Foundation then changed to what it is now. 
Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation. 

 

 

Current programs include: 

Tune In Not Out 
(TINO) 
Freedom to Feel 
Fantastic 
Lions Quest  

The objectives of the Foundation are to: 

•      Promote awareness of alcohol and other drug  
       abuse and the factors predisposing it. 

•      Develop education and prevention activities,  
       especially in local communities, 

•      Participate in campaigns in line with the aims of  
       the Foundation and 

•     Actively promote and support counselling and  
       rehabilitation programmes.                      

I am available to speak to members to give you more 
insight into this great project. 

PDG Narelle Parkins 
E. kevnar@bigpond.com 

M. 0409 894 221 
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The Queensland and Northern New South 
Wales Lions Medical Research Foundation 
(LMRF) is a not-for-profit organisation whose 
sole purpose is to fund medical research for 
the betterment of future generations. The 
Foundation boasts eight directors (two from 
each Q District), a Company Secretary and a 
Company Treasurer all with no monetary 
remuneration. 

The Foundation has funded 54 researchers since its 
inception in 1963 and boasts several high profile 
identities and major breakthroughs. 

Every Lions Club upon charter automatically 
becomes a constituent member of the foundation. 

This enables each club to vote for director 
appointments and other important issues at the 
Annual General Meeting. 

Recently, with the help of Mr David Hoskot from 
Griffith University, incoming Lions District Governors 
(Q Districts) were taken on a tour of the research 
laboratories at the Gold Coast Campus of Griffith 
University to give them an insight into the wonderful 
work of the Foundation. Dr Olivia Holland from 
Griffith University Research is currently funded by 
LMRF along with Dr Dominic Guanzon of UQCCR. Dr 
Olivia Holland’s research is in gestational diabetes 
and the link to other health issues including Type 2 
diabetes.  

PDG Narelle Parkins 
E. kevnar@bigpond.com 

M. 0409 894 221
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District Governor Elect Tour of Griffith 
University Research Laboratories 
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Lions Club Members. I am available to visit your club 
at any time to speak about this tear- jerking project. I 
can’t see anyone not becoming emotionally moved 
after seeing the look on a child’s face once 
becoming mobile for the first time in his or her life. 

The first time I encountered this was when I and a 
few members of my club viewed a fitting. Two little 
children were being fitted with a Hartwalker for the 
very first time. Before the second child had been 
properly fitted, the first child had taken off down the 
street with her mum chasing after her; something 
she never ever thought she would need to do. 
Everyone standing there was reduced to tears.  

This is a great service project for clubs to support.  

Please give me a call 0409 894 221 or email 
kevnar@bigpond.com to arrange a time in the new 
year for me to visit and give the members more 
insight into the project and how they can become 
involved.  

 

 

 

In the meantime, please have a safe and wonderful 
Christmas. 

 

PDG Narelle Parkins 
E. kevnar@bigpond.com 

M. 0409 894 221
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Youth 
Exchange -  
there’s no 
need to wait  

Youth Exchange camps around the world are open 
twelve months of the year. If you have, or know of a 
youth who may like to travel overseas and 
participate in this great program, please contact me 
at kevnar@bigpond.com and I can help tailor their 
needs.  The program can assist by providing placings 
in camps at any time – you don’t have to wait until a 
group is up and running. Just give us the dates of 
preferred travel and the program advisors will do the 
rest. And don’t forget it can be tacked onto an 
existing holiday and forego the home hosting part if 
that is what is required. Anything is possible 
 – Just ask. 

 

 

Youth of the 
Year meets 
Youth 
Exchange 
 

Youth of the Year Q1 District Winner and Multiple 
District finalist Katura Halleday is using the Youth 
Exchange program to supplement her latest New 
Zealand adventure.   

On Monday 5th December Katura and her sister 
Matika took off on a dream holiday. Flying from 
Brisbane to Auckland where they will then travel by 
road throughout New Zealand for the first two weeks 
of their holiday. On 27th December they will be met 
by a Lions representative who will escort them to the 
Lions Youth Exchange Camp in Tauranga where they 
will finish of their holiday in an International Youth 
Camp.  

Have a great time girls !!! 

 

PDG Narelle Parkins 
E. kevnar@bigpond.com 

M. 0409 894 221
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Lions Eye 
Health 
Children’s 
Vision 
Screening 
Program 

There are a few members in District 201Q1 who 
have completed online training to enable Lions to 
support the introduction of the Lions Eye Health 
Children’s Vision Screening Program in our district. It 
would be appreciated if there were more members 
who would be interested in completing this training 
to facilitate the introduction of this valuable program 
for young children in our district. The online 
component of the program takes approximately 30 
minutes. Before being able to conduct the program, 
a face-to-face training program is also required. This 
takes less than one day and is conducted by a LEHP 
Qualified Vision Screener who lives interstate. The 
‘Hands-on Training Workshop’ will only be 
conducted when a sufficient number of participants 
are available and have completed the online training 
prerequisite. 

This is an Australian Lions program that has been 
created by Lions in consultation with its technical 
partner, the Centre for Eye Health in Sydney. It can 
be conducted by Lions who have undertaken the 
required training, using the materials provided and 
following the processes and methods approved by 
LEHP. It is acknowledged that Lions are not medical 
professionals and that the outcome of the Lions 
children’s vision screening program is not a 
diagnosis but a recommendation to the child’s 

parent that further medical investigation of that 
child’s vision is recommended. 

Would you kindly consider participating in this 
program and contact me if you would be interested 
in undertaking this training with a view to 
participating in the program.  

Please contact me on 0403 171 672 or 
 via email to sight@lions201q1.org.au 

Di Henderson 
Sight Preservation & Awareness Chair 

Lions District 201Q1
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Wishing you and your families  
a Merry Christmas  

and a prosperous New Year 
from the Team,  

District Cabinet  201 Q1 
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We all 
want 
new 

Members !  

When you started your Lions journey, it was to help 
the community?, to give back? - right? 

Well, that will be the same for many other members 
of the of the public as well. They want to help / to 
give back to their community, to help those in need. 
But nine times out of ten they just don’t know how to 
start.  

As Lions, we are all very humble and quiet about our 
achievements and our successes of what we have 
done. We are shy to celebrate the outcomes of 
successful projects – and this is why we (Lions) are 
such a well-kept secret. We need to be proud of what 
we do, be proud of the great organisation that we are 
all in – and we need to be comfortable to invite new 
people to join us so that we can help more people in 
need. 

The Lions Learning Centre has a great training 
course to help you share the successes and help you 
invite “that next Lion” to join us in what we do. 

Invite for Impact [EN]  (122)  

The well-being of Lions clubs depends on continually 
recruiting new members who are passionate about 
service. This course comprises two modules that take 
a comprehensive look at the four steps of inviting new 
members to join clubs.  

When we recruit them,  
We then need to keep them !  
When you have recruited the new members, the 
challenge is then keeping them. New members have 
new ideas, they have new impact and they have new 
passion. As Lions we need to keep them interested 
and keep their passion going. They will in turn 
provide new and exciting projects for our Club’s to 
do. 

These courses in the Lions Learning Centre will 
assist with membership satisfaction and motivation. 

Membership Satisfaction [EN]  (12)  

The Membership Satisfaction course is designed to 
assist the club membership chairperson and club 
officers in better-improving membership satisfaction, 
retention and understanding the causes that can lead 
to dissatisfied members.  

Member Motivation [EN]  (17) 

As a Lion leader it is important to motivate members. 
Throughout this Member Motivation course, you will 
examine theories on human motivation and discover 
strategies to support you in enhancing motivation in 
your club.  

It’s really simple – “Happy Lions Members” equals a 
“Happy Lions Club”. 

“Happy Learning”:  
Jenny Maguire 
District Global Leadership Team  
Training Coordinator 
  Ph : 0412 358 205 
Email:  Training@lions201q1.org.au   
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Member 
Orientation: 

Upcoming member orientation is scheduled as 
follows: 

Sunday, 26 February 2023 – 
Brisbane/Logan region 

Sunday 12 March 2023 – Lower Gold 
Coast/Tweed region 

Invitations will be forwarded to new members and 
their sponsors to attend, however the program is 
open to any interested Lions who would like to learn 
more about the history of Lions, an understanding of 
the structure of Lions across the globe and the 
various causes and foundations of Lions.  A great 
opportunity to understand how Lions are connected 
to each other across the globe. 

If you are interested in participating in this program 
or would like further details please contact:   
orientation@lions201q1.org.au 

Wendy Poole 
GLT Coordinator
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FDI Perth 
Friday 2 
December to 
Sunday 4 
December 
2022. 

Lions Faculty Development Institute held the 2022 
FDI event in Perth recently. 

There were nineteen Lions from New Zealand, 
Tasmania, Western Australia, New South Wales, 
Canberra, South Australia, Victoria and myself from 
201 Q1 Queensland. 

We all had a fabulous training course where we were 
coached and developed the skills to develop and 
present professional training for our fellow Lions at 
Club, Zone, District and Multiple District level. 

Many thanks to our FDI Lions Club International 
Training specialist, Sakshi Agarwal from India, Tony 
Benbow and Raechel Gleeson from Victoria who 
were outstanding with their training expertise. 

We had our Constitutional Area 7 International 
Director Tim Irvine, District Governor Darren 
Blackburn W1 and District Governor Ted Watts W2 
join us for the Appreciation dinner on Saturday 
evening, where we were welcomed to the FDI. 

It didn’t take long for Tony and Raechel to let 
everyone know that they were Training the Trainor 
(Tim Trainor 201 Q1). I was labelled “Tim the 
Trainer” 

The photo shows Tony “Tim the 
Trainer” and Rachel when I was 
presented with my qualification 
certificate. 

I would recommend this FDI 
course to any Lion wishing to take the challenge and 
learn to coach and develop leadership skills. 

I am most grateful to my DG Ian Bruning and the FDI 
team for supporting my application. It has been a 
most inspiring development event. 

Tim Trainor  
District 201 Q1 Zone 7 Chair 
Lions Club of Logan Underwood Inc Secretary. 
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Christmas 
- a guide to 
what you 
can and 
can’t 
recycle 

Gift wrapping 

Carefully unwrap your gifts. You can save the paper 
and reuse it for future Christmas or birthday gifts. 

Wrapping made from 100% paper can go in your 
yellow lid bin. Consider using these instead of 
metallic wrapping or paper with glitter or foil detail, 
which can’t be recycled and will end up in landfill. 

Real Christmas 
trees 

Break small trees up into pieces and put them in 
your green lid bin along with your garden organics. 
However you dispose of your tree, remove all 
decorations and don’t wrap it in plastic. 

Plastic Christmas 
trees 

They may be reusable, but plastic Christmas trees 
are often made of materials that can’t be recycled. If 
your unwanted plastic Christmas tree is in good 
condition, you might like to try Facebook 
Marketplace, Gumtree, etc. 

Fairy lights, LEDs 
and other 
electronics 

Electronics can contain toxic materials and don’t 
belong in the bin. If you’ve scored some new gadgets 
and need to get rid of your old ones, you have a few 
options. If the old gadgets are working, donate or sell 
them. If not contact an E Waste company so the 
goods are recycled. 
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Batteries 

Sales of batteries spike during the festive season. 
But once you’re done with them, batteries can be a 
huge environmental hazard. Try to use rechargeable 
batteries, but even these need to be disposed of 
carefully. Otherwise recycle batteries through 
OfficeWorks, Aldi, Battery World. 

Styrofoam or 
polystrene 

Polystyrene or Styrofoam can’t be recycled in your 
yellow lid bin. 

Aluminium disposable food and baking trays 

Aluminum foil trays can be recycled in your yellow lid 
bin – just remove any food and oil and scrunch them 
into a ball shape, like regular foil. 

Unwanted gifts 

Donate, sell, or re-gift. Sometimes you just don’t 
want, or need, what’s been given to you.  

If you’re re-gifting, just remember who gave you the 
present. You don’t want to be caught returning it to 
them – now that could be awkward. 

 

Reporting via 
MyLion 

We encourage all Clubs to report their activities, 
fund raising, number of people served via 

https://myapps.lionsclubs.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
It's now time to eat, drink, and have a good 
time. Return to the New Year safe and relaxed, 
ready to take on new challenges together. 
Wishing you and your families a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Kerry Kilpatrick 
GST Coordinator 

m|0412 279 464  e| gst.q1@lions.org.au 

PAGE 22

DECEMBER 2022

On behalf  
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Service Team 
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2022 has been 
a wild and busy 
year for 
Australian 
Lions Hearing 
Dogs.  

With Australia and border restrictions finally 
recovering from Covid, we were able to get back on 
our feet. This year our team has not only set several 
new records, but also went above and beyond!  The 
end of 2022 was met with 31 Hearing Assistance 
Dogs delivered. These dogs improve the 
independence and security to people who are deaf 
or hard of hearing, and has proven time and time 
again that they play a vital role in reducing the 
feelings of isolation that comes as a challenge to 
hearing loss. However, that’s not all. Our very first 

Diabetic Alert dog from the Medical Alert Program 
was placed here in Adelaide mid-October! This is a 
huge accomplishment as it is the start of our Medical 
Alert Program. We are excited to see the good our 
Diabetic Alert dogs will bring to people with type 1 
diabetes.  

Our team were able to accredit 17 dogs this year, 
but we are expecting 5 more to be done before 2023 
arrives; a total of 59 flights taken all across Australia 
in 2022! Accreditation occurs after the dogs have 
completed their minimum of 3 months follow up in a 
client’s home and are alerting to sounds at a high 
standard.  

Our Breeding Program, which was only started 
recently, has already brought about 15 puppies into 
our world year to date, but we are expecting another 
litter of puppies to be born in December, which will 
bring the total numbers of puppies born up to 20 
plus or more! Because of this, 32 new puppy 
partnerships were created this year by the Puppy 
Program, plus 9 more to go within the year. With the 
help of their foster homes, these puppies will be 
loved, given attention, learn boundaries and 
socialisation. Currently, there are 18 puppies placed 
in foster care, but the number will be up to 26 before 
January 2023 comes.    

We also have had many wonderful sponsors from 
both Lions Clubs and individual supporters of our 
puppies. We couldn’t have made it without them and 
we’re extremely grateful for the help and opportunity 
that they’ve provided Australian Lions Hearing Dogs. 
The volunteer program has thrived as always, with 
over 30 volunteers involved in the program, always 
there to help and give the dogs the enrichment and 
love they need to be happy and healthy.  

We are still hard at work on our Capital Campaign 
and while we’ve made progress, we still have some 
ways to go before reaching our goal! 

Belinda Henschke 

Lions Hearing Dogs
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Now available  

Promotional  
Videos  
create by Lions Australia  
available to share 
https://www.youtube.com/c/LionsAustralia_we_serve

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
3jitthmvKlM

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
TdF1S7M_FLc

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
wr1Q462QGzc

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
aLlni3ltTnQ
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The Digital version of The Lion is available  
on our website here. 

 https://lionsclubs.org.au/keep-in-touch/

https://lionsclubs.org.au/members/lions-australia-75-years-and-counting/

Lions  
Australia

lionsclubs.org.au

Planting  
seeds of  hope  

since 1947

Lions  
Australia

Planting seeds of hope 
since 1947

lionsclubs.org.au

Lions  Australia
Planting  

seeds of  hope  
since 1947

lionsclubs.org.au
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                                                                          Position                                                  Name                     Surname                        Email                                                           Pref. Phone 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           DISTRICT GOVERNOR                 Ian                     Bruning                     DG.Q1@lions.org.au                       0417 638 834 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           1ST VICE DISTRICT GOV             Savva                Argyrou                     1VDG@lions201q1.org.au               0425 972 782 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           2ND VICE DISTRICT GOV            Jorge                Salles                         2VDG@lions201q1.org.au               0436 331 238 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           IMMEDIATE PDG                         Nicole               Phillips                       IPDG@lions201q1.org.au                0407 763 007 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           CABINET SECRETARY                  Libby                 Whitestyles                cabsec.q1@lions.org.au                  0404 035 884 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           CABINET TREASURER                 Di                      McCrae                     cabtreas.q1@lions.org.au                0499 604 516 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS       David                Greenup                    cbl@lions201q1.org.au                   0400 255 922 
DISTRICT OFFICERS                           MINUTE SECRETARY                   Kaylene             Perrett                       assist.cabsec@lions201q1.org.au    0427 005 024 
DG ADVISORY COMMITTEE             DG ADVISORY                             Graham (Jacko) Jackson                     DGA1@lions201q1.org.au              0411 598 584 
DG ADVISORY COMMITTEE             DG ADVISORY                             Ken                   Mulcahy                     DGA2@lions 201q1.org.au             0407 749 425 
DG ADVISORY COMMITTEE             DG ADVISORY                             Ken                   Bird                           DGA3@lions201q1.org.au              0409 655 220 
REGION CHAIRPERSON                    REGION 1 - NSW                         Peter                 Dean                         RC1@lions201q1.org.au                  0412 373 722 
REGION CHAIRPERSON                    REGION 2 - GOLD COAST          John                  Clark                          RC2@lions201q1.org.au                  0407 758 777 
REGION CHAIRPERSON                    REGION 3 - LOGAN AND REDLANDS  Ken         Wilcox                       RC3@lions201q1.org.au                  0400 962 595 
REGION CHAIRPERSON                    REGION 4 - BRISBANE SOUTH   Ken                   Mulcahy                     RC4@lions201q1.org.au                  0407 749 425 
REGION CHAIRPERSON                    REGION 5 - WEST                        TBA                                                     RC5@lions201q1.org.au                   
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 1                                        Steve                 Symonds                   ZC1@lions201q1.org.au                  02 6666 1535 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 2                                        TBA                                                     ZC2@lions201q1.org.au                   
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 3                                        Denise               Jackson                     ZC3@lions201q1.org.au                  0411 598 583 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 4                                        Sharon               McDonald                 ZC4@lions201q1.org.au                  0412 879 562 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 5                                        Paul                   Krahnen                     ZC5@lions201q1.org.au                  0417 731 965 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 6                                        Paul                   Sime                          ZC6@lions201q1.org.au                  0416 220 704 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 7                                        Tim                    Trainor                       ZC7@lions201q1.org.au                  0401 326 942 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 8                                        Bev                    Waldron                    ZC8@lions201q1.org.au                  0403 506 778 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 9                                        Amanda            Harrison                    ZC9@lions201q1.org.au                  0448 969 478 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 10                                      Peter                 Matthews                  ZC10@lions201q1.org.au                0414 888 392 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 11                                      Christine           Forrest                       ZC11@lions201q1.org.au                0409 341 567 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 12                                      Stuart                Perrett                       ZC12@lions201q1.org.au                0411 173 499 
ZONE CHAIRPERSON                        ZONE 13                                      Stuart                Perrett                       ZC13@lions201q1.org.au                0411 173 499  
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                GST COORDINATOR                   Kerry                 Kilpatrick                   GST@lions201q1.org.au                 0412 279 464 
DISTRICT LEADERSHIP GROUP         GLT COORDINATOR                   Wendy               Poole                         GLT@lions201q1.org.au                  0403 522 976 
DISTRICT LEADERSHIP GROUP         GLT TRAINING                             Jenny                Maguire                     Training@lions201q1.org.au           0412 358 205 
DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP GROUP       GMT COORDINATOR                  Kim                    Forrest                       GMT@lions201q1.org.au                0499 323 392 
DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP GROUP       GMT ORIENTATION                    Nicole               Phillips                       Orientation@lions201q1.org.au      0407 763 007 
GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP ACTION       GMA COORDINATOR                 Euan                  Stevens                     GMA@lions201q1.org.au                0419 795 542 
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     MASTER OF CEREMONIES         Heidi                 Perrett                      masterofceremonies2022@lions201q1.org.au  0468 989 081  
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON 2022 Jeff             Croll                           convention2022@lions201q1.org.au 0488 042 395 
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON 2023  Wayne       Hamilton                   convention2023@lions201q1.org.au 0427 006 113 
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     PUBLIC RELATIONS/SOCIAL MEDIA   Therese    Bruning                     socialmedia@lions201q1.org.au     0412 401 614  
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     NEWSLETTER EDITOR                 Mark                  McCosker                  newsletter@lions201q1.org.au       0429 998 570 
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                     WEBMASTER AND IT                  Stuart                Perrett                       it.web@lions201q1.org.au              0411 173 499 
DISTRICT OPERATIONS                    CAKES & MINTS                          Barbara             Tate                           cakesandmints@lions201q1.org.au   0413 471 312 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                AUSTRALIAN LIONS CHILDREN'S MOBILITY FOUNDATION                
                                                                                                                 Narelle              Parkins                       ALCMF@lions201Q1.org.au           0409 894 221 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                AUSTRALIAN LIONS WELLBEING FOUNDATION                                  
                                                                                                                 Narelle              Parkins                       ALWF@lions201Q1.org.au              0409 894 221 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                AUSTRALIAN LIONS CHILDHOOD CANCER RESEARCH FOUNDATION                                                      
                                                                                                                 Sophia               Argyrou                     ALCCRF@lions201q1.org.au           0433 773 942 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LIONS MEDICAL RESEARCH FOUNDATION Narelle Parkins                LMRF@lions201Q1.org.au              0409 894 221 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION  David Greenup         LCIF@lions201q1.org.au                 0400 255 922 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                AUSTRALIAN LIONS FOUNDATION                     David Greenup         ALF @ lions201q1.org.au                0400 255 922 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LEO COORDINATOR                   Sophia               Argyrou                     leo@lions201q1.org.au                   0433 773 942 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LEO ASSISTANT                           Greg                  Woodard                   leoassist@lions201q1.org.au           0411 474 026 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LIONS AWARENESS                    Michael             McDonald                 LionsAwareness@lions201q1.org.au  0412 879 343 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                YOUTH EXCHANGE                    Narelle              Parkins                       youthexchange@lions201q1.org.au  0409 894 221 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                YOUTH OF THE YEAR                 Chai (Yuki)         Hoe                           YOTY@lions201q1.org.au               0424 625 020 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                PEACE POSTER                           Heidi                 Perrett                       peaceposter@lions201q1.org.au    0468 989 081 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                SIGHT PRESERVATION AND AWARENESS  Di    Henderson                sight@lions201q1.org.au                0403 171 672 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                DIABETES AWARENESS              Ross                  Forrest                       diabetes@lions201q1.org.au          0409 847 951 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                LIONS HEARING AND STORY DOGS    Jenny     Rainbird                     LHD@lions201q1.org.au                 0432 804 826 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                CLUB TWINNING AND OPERATION FRIENDSHIP Lyndon Kurth          operationfriendship-twinning@lions201q1.org.au 0416 036 252 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                EMERGENCY RESPONSE            John                  Lynch                         emergencyrelief@lions201q1.org.au 0412 649 860 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                DISASTER RELIEF CO - BRIS/GOLD COAST  Paul  Krahnen                  disasterbrisbanegoldcoast@lions201q1.org.au0417 731 965  
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR - WEST  Ros  Keim                          disasterwest@lions201q1.org.au    0427 572 281 
DISTRICT SERVICE GROUP                DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR - SOUTH John Lynch                      disastersouth@lions201q1.org.au   0412 649 860
NON CABINET POSITION                 NORTHERN NSW COMMUNITY TRUST CHAIRMAN                             
                                                                                                                 John                  Lynch                         nthNSWtrust@lions201q1.org.au   0412 649 860


